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November 22, 2014 
 
  
Dear Attendees: 
 
As President of ACDP for 2014, I want to welcome you to our annual ACDP Retreat at the 
Gamboa Rainforest Resort in the Panama.  The resort, which is surrounded by Soberania 
National Forest, is a 30-minute ride from Panama City.  It is situated in a remarkably tranquil 
location where the Chagres River meets the Panama Canal.  
 
The program this year is an exciting mix of interactive workshops and short lectures. The 
Guyton Award Lecture will be presented by Dr. Gordon Mitchell from the University of 
Wisconsin-Madison and the University of Florida. Dr. Mitchell’s work has increased the 
understanding of neuroplasticity, specifically in the respiratory motor control system. On 
Thursday evening we are delighted to have Dr. Michael Joyner from the Mayo Clinic 
presenting our Distinguished Service Award Lecture “Mendel vs the Future of Physiology.”  
The New Chair Lecture on Friday will be presented by Don Gill who is the new head of the 
Department of Cellular and Molecular Physiology at Penn State. Friday afternoon includes a 
Smithsonian Lecture from Dr. Klaus Winter of the Smithsonian Tropical Research Institute 
which is based in Panama. 
 
Feedback from previous ACDP retreats included requests for more time spent on interactive 
activities. In response, this year’s program includes three workshops devoted to thorny 
issues such as physiology teaching, resource allocation to departments, and physiology’s 
place in the academic medical center. Come prepared to roll up your sleeves and join 
in!  The workshops will be terrific opportunities for lively discussion with fellow members. 
 
I’m sure you will enjoy the lectures, workshops and the interesting location.  I look forward to 
spending time with you in Panama. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Nick Delamere, Ph.D. 
President 
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Thursday, December 4 
8:30am – 2pm Tour - Barro Colorado Island, Smithsonian Tropical Research Institute 

(restricted to those who have pre-registered) 
3:30 – 5:00 pm ACDP Council Meeting  (NOTE: for ACDP officers only) 
5:00 – 6:00 pm  New Chairs Orientation with ACDP Presidents 
5:00 – 6:00 pm Registration 
6:00  – 7:00 pm Chasing Mendel vs. The Future of Physiology 

Michael J. Joyner 
Distinguished Service Award Lecture 

7:00  – 9:00  pm Reception* 
Friday, December 5 

8:00 – 8:30 am Registration 
8:30 – 8:45 am Welcome and Introductions 
8:45 – 9:30 am Transducing Calcium Signals 

Donald L. Gill  
9:30 –10:00 am Business Meeting I 

Financial report, CFAS report, nominations of officers 
10:00 – 10:15 am Coffee break 
10:15 – noon Workshop 1: 

  Quantifying Faculty Effort and Eking Out Departmental Resources 
Michael Sturek & Gordon Mitchell 

11:45 am – noon ACDP Council meeting (NOTE: for ACDP officers only) 
noon – 1:30 pm Lunch 
1:30 – 2:00 pm Winds of Change: 3-Year Medical School, Online Teaching  

and Other Interesting Developments 
Thomas Pressley 

2:00 – 4:00 pm Workshop 2: 
 Physiology’s Place in the Academic Medical Center 

Michael Joyner & Thomas Pressley 
4:00 – 4:15 pm Coffee break 
4:15 – 5:15 pm Smithsonian Lecture  

Klaus Winter 
5:15 – 6:00 pm Sunset cocktails 

Evening Dinner on your own 

*ACDP-registered attendees and ACDP-registered guests only. 
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Saturday, December 6 
8:30  – 10:30 am Workshop 3: 

Undergraduate Teaching and the Physiology Pipeline 
Patricia Molina & Christopher Minson 

10:30  – 10:45 am Coffee Break 
10:45 – 11:45 am Harnessing Intermittent Hypoxia-induced Spinal Motor Plasticity: 

Breathing and Walking After Spinal Injury 
Gordon Mitchell  

Arthur C. Guyton, Jr. Distinguished Lectureship Award Lecture 
11:45  – 12:15 pm Status and Initiatives of the APS 

Martin Frank  
Executive Director, American Physiological Society 

12:15 - 12:30 pm Business Meeting II 
Election of officers, 2015 meeting information 

Afternoon Lunch and afternoon on your own 
7:00  – 10:00 pm Meeting Banquet* 

Announcement of new officers 
Sunday, December 7 

All Day Departures or on your own 
8:30am – 2pm Tour - Barro Colorado Island, Smithsonian Tropical Research Institute 

(restricted to those who have pre-registered) 
*ACDP-registered attendees and ACDP-registered guests only. 
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Patricia Molina, M.D., Ph.D. 
Richard Ashman Professor and Chair,  
     Department of Physiology 
Director, Alcohol and Drug Abuse Center  
     of Excellence 
Louisiana State Univ. Health Sciences Ctr. 
 
 
Patricia Molina completed her MD training at the 
Universidad Francisco Marroquin in Guatemala, Central 
America. Thereafter, she pursued a PhD in Physiology at 
LSUHSC under the mentorship of Dr. John J. Spitzer, 

presenting her dissertation on “Ethanol-endotoxin interaction with carbohydrate 
metabolism”. Her postdoctoral experience at Vanderbilt University was supported by a 
NIGMS Minority Supplement Grant under the mentorship of Dr. Naji N. Abumrad. She 
progressed through the academic ranks initially as an Assistant Professor of Surgery and 
Physiology at the State University of New York, Stony Brook and subsequently as Director 
of Surgical Research at North Shore University Hospital. During that period, she held a 
Guest Scientist appointment at Brookhaven National Laboratory prior to joining the 
Department of Physiology at LSUHSC as an Associate Professor. Since becoming a faculty 
member at LSUHSC, Dr. Molina has obtained tenure and promotion to the rank of 
Professor, and has been named the Richard Ashman, PhD Professor in Physiology. In 
September 2008, she was appointed Department Head for Physiology.  
 
Dr. Molina’s research has been funded continuously since completing her PhD degree. She 
has mentored several undergraduate, graduate and post-doctoral trainees. Dr. Molina is a 
member of the faculty of the School of Graduate Studies, the Graduate Education 
Committee in Physiology, The Graduate Advisory Council, and is a mentor for the LSUHSC 
Interdisciplinary Graduate Program. Dr. Molina is an active member of several committees 
within LSUHSC and is also actively involved in the Scientific Community outside the 
institution. Currently, she is the Chair for the National Hispanic Science Network on Drug 
Abuse and President Elect of the American Physiological Society. Research in her 
laboratory focuses on the impact of alcohol and drug abuse on the cardiovascular, 
metabolic and immune consequences of acute traumatic injury and hemorrhagic shock. In 
addition, work in her laboratory also investigates the interaction of chronic alcohol and 
cannabinoid use on the behavioral, metabolic, and immune consequences of HIV/AIDS. 
Currently, work in her laboratory is funded by NIAAA, NIDA, and CDMRP.  
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Christopher T. Minson, Ph.D. 
Ken and Kenda Singer Endowed 
     Professor 
Department of Human Physiology 
University of Oregon 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Chris Minson’s research focuses on topics 
related to women’s health, integrative neural-
vascular physiology, and the acute and adaptive 
responses to environmental extremes. 
Cardiovascular health, studied through various 
models of endothelial, vascular, and 
microvascular function, is the overarching theme 
in much of his research.  

 
Dr. Minson served as Head of the Department 
of Human Physiology at the University of 
Oregon for 6 years from 2008-2014, and is 
currently an Endowed Professor with teaching 
emphases in cardiovascular and environmental 
physiology.  

 
He received his doctorate from Pennsylvania State University, and post-doctoral training 
at Mayo Clinic. 
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Martin Frank, Ph.D. 
Executive Director 
The American Physiological Society 
 
Martin Frank received his Ph.D. in Physiology and 
Biophysics from the University of Illinois, Urbana, in 
1973 working under Dr. William W. Sleator. He served 
as a research associate in the Cellular Physiology 
Laboratory, Michigan Cancer Foundation, Detroit, and 
in the Department of Pharmacology and Toxicology, 
Michigan State University, East Lansing. In 1975, he 
joined the Department of Physiology, George 
Washington University School of Medicine, 

Washington, DC, as an assistant professor. From 1978-1985, he served as the 
Executive Secretary, Physiology Study Section, Division of Research Grants, National 
Institutes of Health, Bethesda, MD.  While at NIH he set up his own personal 
professional development program, working with various directors in the NIH institutes.  
From 1983-1985, he was a member of the Senior Executive Service Candidate 
Development Program, Department of Health and Human Services, Washington, D.C. 
As part of the program, he served as a policy analyst in the Office of the Assistant 
Secretary of Health, DHHS.   In 1985, Frank accepted a position as the Executive 
Director of the American Physiological Society, Bethesda, MD.   
 
The American Physiological Society is a not-for-profit association devoted to fostering 
education, scientific research, and dissemination of information in the physiological 
sciences through its meetings and publications.  The Society was founded in 1887 with 
28 members and now has over 10,500 members.  Frank manages a staff of 75 with an 
annual budget of $19 million. In 2004, Frank accepted a Presidential Award for 
Excellence in Science, Mathematics and Engineering Mentoring on behalf of the Society 
for its extensive programs to increase the diversity of the discipline.  Frank was also the 
recipient of the 2001 Distinguished Alumni Award from his academic department at the 
University of Illinois, Urbana.  In 2004, he helped found the Washington DC Principles 
Coalition for Free Access to Science, a Coalition that represents approximately 70 not-
for-profit society and university press publishers.  The Coalition believes free access to 
the scientific literature should be determined by the publishers’ business and publication 
model, not government mandates. 
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